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OXFORD COMMUNITY RELATIONS COMMISSION  

April 13, 2017 
 

 

ITEM 1  

CALL TO ORDER 

 

The Oxford Community Relations Commission Meeting of April 13, 2017 was called to 

order at 4:00 p.m. by Doug Elliott, Director. Those members present were: Patrick Meade, 

Dan Umbstead and Brian Revalee. 

 

Kathy McMahon-Klosterman and Rebekah Bolser were excused. 

 

Kim Newton, Recording Secretary was in attendance for the City.  

 

Guests:  Erika Nelson and Tomoko Brown 

 

ITEM 2 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

 

Minutes of the March 9, 2017 Community Relations Commission Meeting. 

 

Mr. Umbstead moved to approve the March 9, 2017 meeting minutes. Mr. Meade 

seconded.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

ITEM 3 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

A. Introduction and welcome to new member, Brian Revalee. 

 

Mr. Elliott introduced and welcomed new member Brian Revalee to the Commission and 

provided a brief background on the charge of the Commission. 

 

ITEM 4 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

A. “Bystander” Training 

 

Mr. Meade advised Ms. McMahon-Klosterman and Ms. Bolser noted at the last 

Commission meeting they would provide the Commission with additional information 

regarding “Bystander” training.  Mr. Meade noted since Ms. McMahon-Klosterman and 

Ms. Bolser were not in attendance the Commission would address the training at the next 

meeting. 

 

Ms. Brown voiced her concern regarding the Butler County School Resource Officer 

(SRO) noting Butler County Sheriff Jones recently made a public statement regarding 

illegal immigrants and his desire to work with ICE to help detain and deport illegal 
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immigrants.  Ms. Brown advised she had sent a letter to Superintendent Kelly Spivey 

asking her what access the SRO has to personal information in the school system and what 

the procedure would be if the Officer did have access to personal information.  Mr. Elliott 

noted the City of Oxford has an agreement with the School District for the City’s School 

Resource Officer and suggested Ms. Brown find out what the agreement says for the 

County’s School Resource Officer with the School District. Mr. Meade noted Ms. Brown 

brought up some interesting points and expressed his opinion her concerns did not fall 

under the Commission’s purview.  Mr. Meade advised he would find out if the County’s 

School Resource Officer has legal access to student records and expressed his opinion the 

SRO would not be able to access the records on their own to try and find anything without 

a warrant. Ms. Brown provided a hypothetical situation regarding a student from another 

country getting into an altercation which the SRO would need to get involved and inquired 

if the report would go to the School District or the Butler County Sheriff’s Office.  Mr. 

Meade advised Ms. Brown should also reach out to the Talawanda School Board with her 

concerns.   

 

ADJOURN 

 

Mr. Meade moved and Mr. Umbstead seconded to adjourn at 4:37 p.m. The motion passed 

unanimously.  


